April 2025 Wisconsin WIT

Newsletter

Happy Spring, Everyone!

I hope this finds you all well.

I do have some concerning news regarding our Treasurer, Carol DeYoung. She has had some trouble this winter and gave me permission to share some details. She has had surgery and chemo for a breast cancer diagnosis. While in the midst of this she unexpectedly needed abdominal surgery for diverticulitis. I do not know when we will see them at a campground, but we hope she is on a healing path now.

Last summer we missed out on the company of Beth and Jim Sowatzke, as Beth had some health issues. Beth says they are shooting for coming in May and I hope they do make it!

We have new members! Richard and Debra Beranek, along with their Miniature Schnauzer, Suzie, will be joining us in their 2025 Winnebago Vista. I hope they are available to come to at least one of our Rallies, so they can see what a good time we have. Hopefully one of our dates will work for them.

2025 Rallies!

Here is what we have so far...

May- May 12-15, Country Roads Motorhome and RV Park, S1633 State Highway23, Lake Delton, WI, phone (608)253-2132 Taking reservations now. Hosts are Ray and Rob Sherman

June- June 9-12, Scheffels Hideaway, 6511 County Rd O, Two Rivers, WI, phone (920)657-1270. Taking reservations now. This campground is owned and operated by a couple (Tammy and Paul Scheffel) who live onsite. To make a reservation, calland leave a message. Tammy will get back to you. If you need 50 amp or a sewer, it is recommended you reserve now before those are taken. Hosts: Angela and Harold Larsen. Harold and I will come in on Sunday the 8th. I will make arrangements for us to go to dinner at The Water's Edge Restaurant, at the Lighthouse Inn, on Lake Michigan one of the evenings. (LhInn.com) Our potluck, another evening, will be a potato bar, with a wide variety of toppings. You will make a meal of the baked potato. You will have the option to bring a small quantity of a dessert or a salad to go with our potato bar, but we won't need much extra food. June at Scheffels means the lilacs will be in bloom and fragrant. If you like to bicycle, bring your bike

and ride the bike trail from the campground to the lakeshore and into town. Hosts are Angela and Harold Larsen.

July- Usually we have not arranged a rally in July as many have attended Winnebago's National Rally in Forest City. With Winnebago putting their event on "pause" this year, we now have this month open and available if anyone would like to host a Rally for our group.

August- August 4-7, Rustic Barn Campground, 3854 Dry Hollow Rd, Kieler, WI Taking reservations now. Reserve your spot by calling them at 608-568-7797. They will hold sites for us until July 1st. There are 12 pull through sites, pulse additional back in sites. When you call, tell them you are part of the WIT, or Winnebago group and they will give you a 10% discount. More details to follow. Hosts are Peg and Tom Myhre, Judy Olson, and Jeff DeBoer.

September- No plans yet